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Admissions Group 
for BIEC
 

Purpose: To consider admissions and review on-going placements at BIEC.  Following an Admission Group meeting, a decision may be taken to offer a temporary placement to assess the suitability of the specialist provision for the young person concerned.
 

Frequency: Four calendared meetings per year with “ad hoc” emergency meetings as required
 

Venue: Black Isle Education Centre, Raddery, Near Fortrose, IV 10 8SN
 

Membership:
· ASN Manager Mid and South
· Area Principal Educational Psychologist
· Health and Social Care District Manager Mid and South
· Centre Manager BIEC
· Appropriate professional colleagues would be co-opted as required on a case by case basis
Quorate

The Admissions Group will be considered quorate and able to conduct its business if 

· The ASN Manager for Mid or South is in the chair

· An Educational Psychologist is in attendance

· The Lead professional/Named Person or representative is in attendance to present the case to the Admissions Group.

Presentation at Admissions Group:
· A Child’s Plan with Chronology must be available to the membership of the Admissions Group 10 working days before the meeting. This should include EP advice identifying additional support needs & programmes/learning environment required to meet these needs. There should be dialogue with the ASNO/ASN Manager in formulating this advice
· The Lead Professional/Named Person should be available to speak to the admissions group on each case.

Review:
· At each Admissions Group meeting there will be a brief review of pupils currently placed at BIEC with the HT re their level of inclusion and opportunities for increasing it. 

· Thereafter a decision will be made and communicated in writing within 5 working days to the interested parties.  

· A parallel series of ASN meetings will be held with relevant Area professionals by the respective Area ASN Managers to maintain an overview of all cases which have been considered by the Admissions Group

· The Admissions Group will be mindful of the current budgetary situation of the Council and Service in considering each request.  However the overriding outcome will be to better meet the needs of individual pupils.

 

Decision: 
A letter confirming the decision of the Admission Group will be sent after the meeting to parents by the ASN Manager’s office.  In the event the placement is short term to allow a period of orientation for the pupil, this letter will also indicate the review date at which a decision on the future status of the placement (ie timescale for review) will be considered.
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